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    PARENTS’ BOOKLET

STARTING NURSERY
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St. Malachy’s Nursery Unit

3 Chapel Road

Camlough

Tel: 02830830559

Dear Parents/Guardians

I welcome you and your child to St. Malachy’s Nursery. Good quality Nursery education is an excellent introduction and a great asset when your child enters compulsory schooling.  We are proud to offer a caring and professional learning environment that educates the whole child.

I look forward to having your child in our Nursery and if I can assist you at any time please do not hesitate to contact me.

Pauline McEvoy

Principal

PEOPLE YOU AND YOUR CHILD WILL MEET IN THE NURSERY
           
       PRINCIPAL
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  Mrs Pauline McEvoy
 NURSERY TEACHER 
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   Mrs Karen Magee
NURSERY ASSISTANT 
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    Mrs Elaine Woods
SENCO - Mrs Karen Magee
CARETAKER - Mr Martin Mc Keown
General Information
Morning Session 
9.00 - 11.30 am sharp.

Afternoon Session 

12.00 - 2.30 pm sharp.

Please ensure you complete a school information form for your child.  You will also be asked to complete parental consent forms for use of photographs, changing of clothes and ongoing assessment.
A monthly newsletter will keep you informed of the planned topic and colour for each month.  We encourage parents to use this information at home to reinforce what the children are learning at school.

Parents’ Meetings 

Parents will have two meetings within the year to meet and discuss their child, usually in September to introduce new parents to the Nursery and at a later date to discuss their child’s progress.  
Parents’ Notice Board

In the entrance hall there is a notice board which will be used to pass on useful information to parents about events in the Nursery, times and dates of holidays and all other relevant information for parents/carers concerning the Nursery and their children.  The general notice board is in the school foyer; it will contain information about the main school and other items of interest. 
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TO PROTECT YOUR CHILD

· For your child’s safety he/she must be brought to the Nursery by a parent or a designated responsible adult.  If someone other than a parent is collecting your child from school, please inform the class teacher.

· If your child is attending a clinic or has any medical problems, please inform the teacher.

· Once your child has started Nursery, please ensure that he/she attends every day.

· If it is necessary to keep your child away from school, then an explanation should be given to the school or the class teacher.

· It is essential that we have a contact number for you in case of an emergency. 
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COMING AND GOING RULES

· An adult must bring and collect your child.

· Your child is much too precious to be allowed to come with anyone unless they are responsible.

· You must personally let Mrs Magee or Mrs Woods know if a different person will collect your child on any given day.

· Please remember all children must be collected by 

11.30 am for the morning session and 2.30 pm for the afternoon session.

· Remember unforeseen events do happen.  If you realise you won’t be on time to collect your child, please don’t hesitate to phone the school as we can reassure your child as to your whereabouts.
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WHAT TO WEAR TO NURSERY

· School tracksuits are available from McEvoy’s and Daisies. We recommend these, as children should wear clothes in which they can play comfortably and safely.
· Shoes/trainers that your child can put on/take off themselves – no laces unless your child can tie his/her own laces.
· Outdoor play is a feature of the Nursery curriculum, so coats etc. are needed every day in winter or colder weather.

· Please ensure your child has a change of underwear, socks and trousers with every item clearly labelled.   This clothing will be kept until the end of the year.

· Every child starting Nursery should be TOILET TRAINED.

· Please label EVERY item of your child’s clothing.

· No schoolbag is required for a Nursery child.
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WHAT TO BRING TO NURSERY

· 4 passport photographs of your child (these are to be given to staff when your child starts in September)
· A pair of wellies

· A box of tissues
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THINGS YOU NEED TO KNOW

· We have opted to serve only healthy snacks at break-time.

· All Nursery children receive free milk daily.  We will make provision for those who have an aversion to milk.

· We request that children do not take sweets to Nursery and parents/carers are urged to respect this policy. 

· The snack money is collected monthly.  We ask that you put the correct money into an envelope with your child’s name clearly written on the front.  Please check the newsletter for cost of snack.

· Please do not send or bring party invitations into Nursery.  Invitations must be distributed outside the school grounds.


[image: image13.wmf]



[image: image14.wmf]


[image: image15.wmf]
BEHAVIOUR MANAGEMENT POLICY

In St. Malachy’s Nursery our approach to managing your child’s behaviour is based on building up a close relationship of trust and mutual respect between the child and all the adults in the nursery.

Our Nursery rules are:

*
We will be kind and caring to each other.

*
We will walk indoors and only climb on the special climbing equipment.

*
We will treat all toys, books, and furniture carefully.

*
We will listen carefully when the teacher speaks and do what she tells us to do.

*
We will use the toilets correctly being careful to flush them after use. We will always wash our hands.

*
We will share.

*
We will pick something up if we drop it on the floor.

These rules are communicated verbally and as frequently as is necessary for the well-being and safety of each child in our care.

When necessary the staff implement the following strategies:

(A) 
Explain to the child what he/she has done wrong;

(B) 
Ask for the action not to be repeated;

(C) If anti-social behaviour continues, give a verbal


reprimand;

(D) If behaviour persists, remove from play situation. 

(E) If there is no improvement, have a talk with parents to see if there is any underlying cause for this behaviour.

Our rules are there for the safety and well-being of all children and staff. We would ask all parents to support us in helping to manage your child’s behaviour in school.

SETTLING YOUR CHILD

In September you will be helping the Nursery staff to settle your child into Nursery.  Please take time to read the following points as we feel they may be of help to you during this important time.

*
The first day at Nursery is for one hour only.

*
On the second day if your child is happy we will extend the time.
*
Please do not sneak out or promise the child toys, sweets etc. We would ask you to be honest at all times with your child.

*
Once your child is happy and settled he/she can stay for the full session ie. 9.00 - 11.30 am or 12.00 - 2.30 pm.

*

Only children who are happy and settled will stay for full sessions.
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LEARNING THROUGH PLAY

In Nursery your child will learn through play in a carefully structured programme, suitable for his/her age and needs.

Our aim is to provide a happy and secure environment where your child will develop socially, emotionally, physically and intellectually.

Play activities will fall into the following areas;

Imaginative                   [house, hospital, cafe, hairdressers etc.]

Natural materials          [water, sand, clay, dough etc.]

Creative materials        [junk, paint, crayon etc.]

Physical                          [climbing, balancing, cars, bicycles etc.]

Construction                  [duplo, stickle-bricks, lego etc.]

Table top toys               [matching and sorting games, jigsaws etc.]

Quiet activities              [pictures, stories, t.v. computer etc.]

Most of these activities will be available during a daily session.

The curriculum will be enhanced and expanded by visits, and demonstrations from individuals with particular expertise or interests. 

Have you a particular talent, skill, interesting job? 
Maybe you know someone with an interesting occupation, or hobby who would be willing to talk to the pupils.

Let the teacher know!!!!

WHAT WILL YOUR CHILD LEARN?

Personal, Social and Emotional Development

Opportunities will be provided to help children develop personal and social skills, values and attitudes through play activities where children learn to co-operate, to take turns, to share and to explore their emotions.
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As children will be eating and drinking together every day this provides opportunities to talk about healthy foods and to promote healthy eating habits. During the course of the Nursery day, occasions will arise where staff will reinforce acceptable standards of hygiene e.g. washing hands after messy play and after going to the toilet.

Language Development

Children will have access to a wide variety of play activities and will be encouraged to talk about their experiences, ideas, feelings and achievements to one another and to the teacher during the course of their play.  Language will also be developed by encouraging children’s appreciation of books as being enjoyable, informative and stimulating.  Children will have opportunities to listen and respond to stories, nursery rhymes, poems, jingles and songs.

Children will be encouraged to engage in early attempts at writing using a variety of drawing, painting and writing tools e.g. pencils, crayons, paint brushes etc. 

Physical Development

Through experiencing a wide range of safe, challenging and adventurous indoor and outdoor physical play activities children will develop confidence in using their bodies to the full. At the same time, they will develop an awareness of space and begin to use that space imaginatively.                           


[image: image19.wmf]



[image: image20.wmf]
The Arts

Creative activities e.g. cutting, sticking, painting, drawing,

modelling, printing using scrap materials of different

textures which will offer children a variety of sensory experiences.   

Children will participate in simple musical activities e.g. singing and listening to music, which will help them to develop an awareness of different sounds, pitch and rhythm.  They will have opportunities to respond freely to music through movement and mime.

Early Mathematics

Early Mathematical concepts are important for everyday life and develop slowly in the young child.  In the course of their play children will be given opportunities to sort, match, order, 

sequence and count.  They will begin to understand early concepts of size, shape and time and use mathematical

language in their everyday play.  They will learn number rhymes and songs and listen to stories that have an element of mathematics in them.
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The World Around Us
In order to help children to develop a knowledge and

understanding of their environment, children will be encouraged

to:

· Talk about their own experiences e.g. holidays, festive seasons and birthdays.

· Explore items on the nature/ interest table.

· Talk about the weather and the seasons.

· Talk about where they live and the people in their immediate family.

· Play with simple floor maps and small vehicles discussing road safety and keeping safe in general.

· Talk about people in the local community e.g. the shopkeeper and the dentist etc.

· Become familiar with the school environment e.g. gardens, other classrooms, Principal’s office etc.

PREPARING YOUR CHILD FOR NURSERY

The following list of ideas will help build confidence in your child for starting Nursery.

· Familiarize your child with his/her teacher’s name.

· Talk about the type of experience he/she is likely to encounter – point these out in books, toy shops etc.

· Try to offer similar experiences at home.

· Let him/her play with water i.e. water the garden, bath dolls, blow bubbles, sail boats, fill/empty plastic containers.

· Make play dough and let them make buns etc.

· Read books – join the Nursery library, you can borrow books for free!

· Sing songs, jingles, songs that you were taught at that age.

· Teach simple rhymes and poems.

· Encourage your child to draw, paint and use scissors.

· Teach him/her how to flush the toilet after use.

· Teach him/her how to wash and dry hands properly.       

Hygiene is very important at this level.

· Encourage your child to complete a task, once started i.e. a jigsaw.  This helps to develop a sense of satisfaction in completing a job.

· Encourage your child to tidy up and to care for his/her personal belongings.

· Encourage your child to dress and undress him/herself.
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